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	Comments


The Lone Star Chapter of the Sierra Club is supportive of NPPR550 as written to better define the inputs to the Report on Capacity, Demand and Reserves in the ERCOT Region that help determine whether we are meeting our Planning Reserve Margin (PRM).  We are supportive of many of the changes on the supply side, including the decision to better reflect the contribution from Direct Current Ties (DC Ties) and solar, and on the Demand side, including allowing recognition of energy efficiency programs by Non-Opt-In Entity (NOIE), and the contribution from Emergency Reserve Service (ERS) and other Demand response programs. We also believe based upon discussions at the November TAC meeting that ERCOT confirmed it retains discretion to use regional values when calculating the effective-load carrying capability of Wind-powered Generation Resources (WGRs).  Thus, Sierra Club wanted to urge the ERCOT Board to both adopt the NPRR and endorse the new effective-load carrying capability for wind generating units so that more accurate wind capacity can be reflected in future CDRs, including the one being planned for early December.
Over the past several years, ERCOT has through the CDR rated all wind resources as having a certain capacity – 8.7% -- that does not correspond to reality. A few years ago, Loss of Load Studies indicated that a number closer to 12.2% for all wind at peak Demand, while more recently much greater, updated studies found much greater percentages for both West Texas and Coastal Wind were needed to be reflective of reality. At the November TAC meeting, ERCOT reported even more recent data on effective-load carrying capabilities for wind that had been refined due to the inclusion of price responsive load in peak demand data. We again would urge the ERCOT Board to affirmatively endorse and use these more accurate numbers in the CDR being filed in December. 
If the ERCOT Board fails to adopt more realistic figures for wind – including regional variation – based upon these updated figures, Sierra Club would suggest moving away from the effective-load carrying capability concept based on Loss of Load study and instead move toward an average of wind capacity over 20 peak hours, similar to that suggested in NPRR550 for solar power. This would avoid a situation where the ERCOT Staff has arrived at new updated figures for effective-load carrying capability for WGRs that has not been approved at the ERCOT Board level, but give a more definitive standard for all wind capacity going forward. Thus, NPRR550 could be modified in Section 3.2.6.2.2, Total Capacity Estimate, as follows:

	WINDCAP s, i
	MW
	Capacity of WGRs— The average wind unit capacity available, as determined from the Current Operating Plan (COP), during the highest 20 peak Load hours for each preceding three year period for Peak Load Season s and year i. ERCOT may calculate regional wind capacity on a regional basis as appropriate.


ERCOT could then calculate a capacity for WGRs throughout the state based upon three years of historical data. It might be necessary to have two values – one for Southern and Coastal wind units and one for Western and Northern Wind Generation Resources. 
Sierra Club looks forward to the discussion on NPRR550 on Tuesday. 
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None with the understanding that ERCOT will move forward with adopting new effective-load carrying capabilities. 
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